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To the Members of the Planning Commission:

I apologize for the length of this email.  But its contents are critical to the Planning Commission’s
understanding of some of the background to the petitions of Border and Jacaranda Holdings, LLC
(BJH).  I appreciate the Commission’s patience and consideration.

On April 15, 2014, a representative of the Venetian Golf and River Club Community Association
appeared before the Planning Commission and stated that the 13 member board of directors of the
Association had voted unanimously to support the VICA (now Milano) PUD rezoning petition filed by
Neal Communities of Southwest Florida. (Neal) It is presumed that Neal held a neighborhood
meeting in the VGRC and asked that the community support the petition which stated that there
would be no commercial use of the land within the proposed development.

The representative stated that one caveat was that the Association would be opposed to there being
any access to the development off Laurel Road, presumably because of the traffic issues that would
result.  In a letter to the Council the representative stated that Neal had assured the POA that there
would be no access road off Laurel unless the city required it.  (Letter attached) The representative
further stated that he would be very comfortable with a Neal Grand Palm type community across
the street from the VGRC.

Now today a Neal company is asking the Commission to approve an access off Laurel Road directly
across the street from the entrance to VGRC.  And it will not be an entrance to a Grand Palm type
community.  It will instead be an entrance to an 11 acre shopping center with a Publix and a dozen
other stores with a parking lot large enough for a couple of hundred vehicles.

It is doubtful that the Association’s board would have voted to support Neal’s project in 2014 if it
had included a major commercial development across the street from the VGRC entrance.  In fact,
the Association as well as the Property Owners Association of the VGRC earlier submitted letters
opposing the currently proposed shopping center project.

The residents of the VGRC are not the only ones now wondering how this could happen given the
earlier representations made by Neal.  I am sure there are many in the Milano, Aria and Cielo
communities who may be feeling a little betrayed.

In 2014 the law did not permit a commercial development like the one now being proposed and the
law does not permit it today. The LDR, the Comprehensive Plan, Florida statutes, Florida case law, as
well as a 2016 written agreement between Neal and the City of Venice, all support, in fact require, a
denial of the petitions of BJH.

I would also like to draw your attention to the fact that the land upon which BJH proposes to build a
shopping center is open space that was designated as such in the Binding Master Plan for the Milano
PUD in 2017 as well as in the final plat for the Cielo Subdivision approved by the city in November
2019.  Under LDR 86-130(j) and 86-231(c)(2)(n) that open space should have been dedicated for
public use and restricted by legal instrument for a period of 99 years.  That has not been done.

Additionally, the City and Neal entered into a written contract in October 2016 a copy of which is
attached.  Under that agreement Neal should have by now delivered to the City a fully executed
legal instrument restricting and protecting the open space that is now part of the Cielo Subdivision
since the final plats of all of the subdivisions within the VICA/Milano PUDs have been approved by
the city.  (pg. 2, paragraph 2)  Neal has failed to deliver that legal instrument, and its successor, BJH

mailto:grscott520@gmail.com
mailto:PlanningCommission@venicefl.gov





































now asks to profit from that failure.

City Engineer Kathleen Weeden in an email to the Planning Division this last May recognized that
there needed to be a dedication of open space performed in accordance with the agreement
between the City and Neal. (Email attached) Despite that email the dedication of the open space in
Cielo still has not been accomplished.  Who should pay for this failure to protect open spaces?  It
should not be the innocent landowners of Cielo or the nearby neighbors.  And certainly, BJH should
not be allowed to profit from the failure.

We who oppose the shopping center are not asking for favors.  We are not asking that the
Commission do something improper.  We are simply asking that the Commission do what the law
says they need to do and that they recognize the obligations of the city and Neal regarding the
protection of open space. 

Thank you for your consideration.                                                                  Gary Scott

 

 

 




















